
17th August 2025 – 9th Sunday after Trinity 
(Green)
For the latest news, please see:
Website: www.arunchurches.com
Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/arunvalleychurches
Sunday Blues are now available to view on the 
website.

We welcome Reverend Charles Hadley to St 
John’s this morning and thank him for leading our 
service.

Upcoming Services
Sunday 24th August
10.30am at St Giles, led by Fr. Russell Dewhurst
Sunday 31st August
10.30am at St Nicholas, led by Rev Charles Hadley
Sunday 7th September
10.30am at St Botolphs, led by Fr. Peter Bustin
Sunday 14th September
10.30am at St Giles, led by Fr. Russell Dewhurst
Sunday 21st September
10.30am at St John’s, led by Rev Charles Hadley
Sunday 28th September
10.30am at St Giles, led by Canon Bruce Ruddock
Sunday 5th October
10.30am at St Nicholas, led by Fr. Russell 
Dewhurst
Sunday 12th October – Harvest Festival
10.30am at St Giles, led by Rev Dr Jack Mulder
Sunday 19th October – Harvest Festival
10.30am at St John’s, led by Rev Charles Hadley

Hymns
435     Onward Christian soldiers
404     Lord of our life and God of our salvation
276     Bread on heaven on thee we feed
436     Praise my soul the King of heaven
            (plus extra verse on sheet)

VERSE 4
Praise my soul the King of heaven
Frail as summer’s flow’r we flourish;
Blows the wind, and it is gone;
But while mortals rise and perish
God endures unchanging on.
Praise him! Praise him!
Praise the high eternal one.

Please pray for
Guy, Diana,Liz, Maggie, Rosemary, Jennifer, 
Kathleen, Sheila and Carolyn.

Wedding anniversary
Oliver and Poppy Shaw – 2023
Andrew and Kirsty Rowland – 2023
David and Danielle Brand – 2021
Felicity and Alex McKenna - 2020

Bury Fete
What a wonderful day. A huge team effort for 
many months. Particular thanks to the Fete 
Committee, The PCC,  BWB Volunteers who ran 
stalls, shifted tables and chairs, made cakes. 
We also want to thank everyone who donated 
clothes, cakes, books, bric a brac, collectables, 
prizes for the tombola and worked extremely 
hard on the day.
It was wonderful to meet our new vicar Canon 
Martin Poll and his wife Diana. He emailed after
the event to say he is so looking forward to 
joining us all in January. He thinks we are all 
very friendly.
The great news is we managed to raise over  
£10,000.00, meeting our target of last year. We
are still finalising expenses so will give you final 
figures as soon as we can.




